
School Advisory Council (SAC) Meeting 
Louise R. Johnson K-8 School of International Studies 
Date: May 16, 2024 
MINUTES 
 
Voting Members Present: Ciara Bostock, Fenix Fitzgerald, Erin Krill, Tony Losada, Megan Martinetti, Darice 
Shaw, Jonathan Van Dyke, Noah Windspirit, Raven Windspirit, Kendra Wingate 
 
 Voting Members Absent: JoLonda Brewer-Brice, Jessica Crawford, Michele Crockett, Kim Dalglish, AJ 
Estrada, Rayne Estrada, Megan Johnson, Heidi LeRoy, Brain Zambrano 
 
Non-Voting Members Present:  Heather Rivero, Maribel Garcia, Selina Bradley 
 
Call to Order: 6:01pm Ciara Bostock 
 
Approval of February Minutes  

Motion to accept made by Jonathan, second by Kendra Wingate; motion carried 
 
SAC Budget Report: Mr Losada noted no change in the budget 

❖ Internal Account =$2487.46 
❖ Budgeted Account = $4,153.97 
❖ Funds will rollover 

 
Principal’s Report (slides) Mr. Losada 

• Testing Updates 
❖ Reviewed test scores, Principal stated that Science will be a strong focus next year; they look at data for 
each and every student to see what they need to improve on. Admin 
w/teachers analyze data to determine if they have the student work necessary 
to help students improve. 

• Safety and Security: 
Buddy the DogK being trained to visit schools and detect threats. Deputy Lawson is moving to a new 
position within the Sheriff’s office starting next school year; he was hired to oversee the unit with 
campus dogs Deputy Asario will be assigned to Johnson next year; she’s bi-lingual and as filled in for 
Deputy Lawson and knows our campus well. 

• Vacancies: 
4 Fifth grade teachers, 2 fourth grade teacher, 1 third grade teacher. Teachers leaving for various 
reasons including maternity leave, moving to charter school, joining corporate workforce, etc.   

• End of Year Ceremonies 
Mr Losada thanked PTO and SAC. Dessert provided. This month Hyatt provided Chicken Salad Chic 
lunch for teacher appreciation. PTO provided breakfast for teachers and staff.  PTO provided Kona Ice 
for student appreciation.  
 
Mr Losada discussed announcement of new Johnson Principal for next year, Dr Guy Grimes.  

 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:00pm  


